
 

 
 

Southwest Airlines Co. 
Patti Sinclair 
Manager Policies & Procedures 
Cargo/Ground Ops 
2702 Love Field Dr 
Dallas Texas, 75235 
214-792-4659 

 
December 21, 2016 
 
Adam Kinsey  
Verigo  
747 SW 2nd Ave 
IMB 28 Suite 227 
Gainsville, FL 32601 
 
RE:  Verigo® Acceptance 
 
Dear Mr. Kinsey, 
 

This letter is to inform you that effective December 19, 2016 Southwest Airlines Co. will allow 
cargo shipments containing the Verigo®   Pod devices.  Southwest Airlines Co., in accordance with 14 CFR 
121.306 (c), has reviewed the technical data and supporting documentation supplied by Verigo regarding 
the Verigo Pod devices, and find the data acceptable to us. 

 
The Verigo Pod device must have the factory label affixed to it, indicating the one of the approved 

Model numbers listed below, any device not labeled as such or bearing a different model number will not 
be accepted: 
Device Model WN Approval Date 
Verigo Pod RH December 19, 2016 
Verigo Pod December 19, 2016 
Verigo ONE-90 December 19, 2016 
Verigo Probe December 19, 2016 

 
Additionally, all applicable hazardous materials regulations in the current versions of 49 CFR and/or 
IATA Dangerous Goods Regulations pertaining to the transportation of Lithium batteries by air will 
apply. 

 
We look forward to working with you and the new opportunities the Verigo® devices bring to us.  

Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions. 
 
      Sincerely, 

        
      Patti Sinclair 
 
PS/ 
 
Copy to: Matt Buckley, Vice President Cargo & Charters 
    Wally Devereaux, Sr. Director Cargo & Charter 


